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OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

Attention Faculty

The following is our College Night program schedule:

Date Time Location
Mon. Nov. 1 7:30 P.M, Paul D. Camp C.C.
Franklin
Tues. Nov. 2 7:30 P.M. Western Branch H.S.
Chesapeake
Wed. Nov. 3 9:30-11:30 Norfolk Catholic H.S.
_ Norfolk
Nov. 3 7230 Military Circle Mall
Norfolk
Thurs. Nov. 4 4-8:00 College Fair
Va. Beach Dome
Va. Beach
Mon. Nov. 8 7:30 P.M. Menchville H.S.

Newport News
Tues. Nov. 9 2-4:00 College Day

Rappahannock C.C.

Glenns, Virginia

Nov. 9 730 Tabb H.S.
Tabb
Wed. Nov. 10 7530 Phoebus H.S.

Hampton, Va.

If you wish to participate but are unable to attend the information meeting
Tuesday, Oct. 26th at 12:00 Noon in the C.C. Board Room, contact our office.

Thank you.
Keith & Mary

NOTICES

Counseling Center Pilot Project

A pilot project researching student reactions to the educational, psychologi-
cal and social climate at CNC is being conducted by Bonnie Hansen, under the

auspices of the Counseling Center.

In an effort to better suit Counseling Center services to the needs of the
student body, the 45 minute survey will gather information regarding instruction,
Counseling Center and administrative services, registration and scheduling, finan-
cial and living problems, as well as the students' own academic performance and

personal and social needs and adjustment.

Comparison of reactions of groups by sex and age is anticipated, along with
the total tallies.

Some two hundred students will be queried so various classes may be involved,
to obtain a representative sampling. Faculty and staff cooperation is sought and
will be highly appreciated. The research report will be published on campus when
the project is completed. For further information, contact Hansen at the Counsel-



ing Center, extension 7101.

Bonnie Hansen
Counselor

* % % % %

Gourmet Club

The first gourmet dinner will be at Jean and Hugh Hilliard's home (237 Falcon
Drive, Newport News), on November 8, at 7:00 P.M.

Anyone intérested in joining, please call Jean Hilliard (595-7434) or
Georgianna Avioli (220-1406) before October 27.

Submitted by Roula Kostaki

* % % % %

Coordinator of Health Education Consortium

Position available in Tidewater Virginia to administer health education con-
sortium composed of colleges, universities and hospitals. The Coordinator is
expected to have a terminal degree in an academic or professional field. Adminis-
trative experience in higher education, especially in curriculum development, is
required. Must have the ability to administer collaborative arrangements between
and among diverse institutions. Salary negotiable. Send résumés to Dr. James C.
Windsor, Post Office Box 6070, Newport News, Virginia 23606. Deadline Friday,
October 29, 1976.

* % %k % *

Time Sheets for Student Assistants

The Business Manager requests that all department chairmen, or whomever they
designate, be responsible for submitting the time sheets for the students employed
by their department. These time sheets must be in the Business Office no later
than the last working day of the month (October 29, 1976, at 5:00 P.M.)

Prompt submission by one person in each department is necessary to insure
timely receipt of payroll checks. Pay checks will be distributed to the students
November 15, 1976.

FACULTY NEWS

BILL WINTER is attending a short course in modeling and simulation at the
University of Maryland, October 21-22. The course is sponsored by the National

Science Foundation.

The Departments of Political Science, Psychology and Sociology held the second
of two workshops on experiential education on October 7th, in the Campus Center.
The workshop included six joint sessions between student interns, CNC faculty
supervisors, and field supervisors. The purposes of the workshop were to refine
the academic and experiental content of field instruction, and to identify improved
means of administering CNC's internship programs.

* % % % %



DR. WALTER KNORR has been awarded a grant by the National Association fer.. .
Foreign Student Affairs to visit the University of Pittsburgh and the University

of Delaware.

The NAFSA Field Service Program is sponsored by the Department of State in
order to assist colleges and universities in strengthening their programs for
foreign students.

* % k * %

LAURA MILEY has been appointed to a two-year term on the Newport News Bicen-
tennial Commission.

OF ACADEMIC INTEREST

MARGINALIA

Peter H. Yaun, of the College of
Charleston, says he read ‘‘with inter-
est and even nostalgia’’ our Sept. 20
article on the turndown letters sent
out by colleges and universities to
jobseeking academics.

Mr. Yaun thinks it’s time for the
country’s institutions of higher edu-
cation to adopt a standard letter of
response. In fact, he's come up with
one, which we have modified only
slightly to fit this space:

DEAR APPLICANT:

This is your official letter of re-
sponse from our institution concern-
ing the position for which you made
application. Our personal response,
[INSERT FIRST NAME], has been ap-
propriately checked [V] for your
convenience.

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, the state
legislature has just placed a freeze on
all new state employee positions.
Good luck!

O We'’re sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, our institu-
tion has just declared bankruptcy.
We shall close our doors next week.
Good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, the board
of trustees has just approved the
building of a new wing on the old
wing of our only building. We really
would not have room for you at this
time. Good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, the vice-
president for academic affairs has
just informed our department that we
desperately need representation on
our faculty from the rural South.
You may wish to check your birth
certificate. Good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, our chair-
person has just been replaced; there-
fore we are presently evaluating oth-
er members of the department for
similar action. Keep us in mind.
Good luck!

0 We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, upon rec-
ommendation of our committee on
job descriptions, we have changed
the qualifications of the position to
suit our more immediate needs. Can
you type? Good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, you were
among (circle one) 1 to 50; 51 to 100;
101 to 150; 151 to 200; 201-plus
applicants reviewed. The members
of the committee on review of new
applicants are exhausted. You may

eventually hear from us again, but in-

the meantime, good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, the posi-
tion requires one who is solely dedi-
cated to teaching. You failed to in-
clude a list of your recent publica-
tions. Good luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, your area
of specialization does not.meet our

needs. We desire a generalist. Good

luck!

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, the mail
service has been deplorable. The po-
sition for which you applied three
weeks ago was filled this morning,
and your letter did not arrive till
afterwards. Good luck.

O We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, your appli-
cation- was sent to the admissions
office by mistake. In the confusion
that followed, you were rejected by
the committee on admissions. Good
luck!

[0 We're sorry. Your credentials
were excellent; however, your appli-
cation was received ‘‘postage due.”
This institution cannot be responsi-
ble for your personal financial af-
fairs. We are returning your materi-
als c.0.p. Good luck!

With deepest regrets, but with
hope for the future, we remain,

Sincerely yours,
SIGNATURE

Submitted by
Kathy Mazzarel



